
MELBURUY OSMOND VILLAGE HALL
CHAIRMANS REPORT 2022

The Hall has not had many bookings in the last year because of covid.
There is an art group meeting each Tuesday .Coffee morning the first Thursday of each month and a
social evening the last Friday of the month,The October evening had a Halloween theme which was
very popular, The highlight of the year was our seasonal quiz night held in December.Always a
great success .

As usual repairs and maintenance are ongoing . Fire extinguishers are checked every year and this
year they have been renewed. The hall has had an EICR test(electrical installation condition
report) this was carried out by D.L.Crease and passed with a few recommendations .

The flat roof leaked and lead flashing had to be replaced .This caused damage to the kitchen celling
The kitchen walls have now been lined with Stormclad and the ceiling fixed. The ladies cloakroom
has also been lined with Stormclad. The porch apex facia has been repaired, ant the porch and main
door re-painted. The new flagpole is now in use, and at the moment is flying the Ukranian Flag

To find funds to keep the Hall going we need lots of support, both manual and financial.
I would like to thank everyone for their help, the committee members and non-committee members.

The Secrekry, John Danks, has stepped down. He was a great help in the last year, and we will
miss him.

So many of us are coming to an age where we would like to take a back seat, so hopefully looking
forward to some young blood to take over the reins.

I will be stepping down as Chairman at the 2An AGM.


